
 

             Mary Howard CE  (VC) Primary School  

                                                   Summer Term 1 

                                                               10th May 2024 It is the smallest of all the seeds, but when it has grown it is the greatest of shrubs 

and becomes a tree, so that the birds of the air come and make nests in its branches.   

Parable of the Mustard Seed- Matthew 13:31-32  

Message from Miss Mills 

Dear families, 

It's been a short week due to the Bank Holiday—the sun is out and the summer dresses and shorts are out too. Long may this weather continue! 

This week our new websites have been launched and are now included on the TSSMAT website. Staff will be trained to use this during our INSET day on Monday 3rd 

June, so this is where you will get all the information, blogs and dates for your diary from. You can even add the school calendar to your own calendar on your 

phone. Once we have been trained, I will send some information to yourselves so you can navigate the new website. The old Mease website will exist for a few more 

weeks but will no longer be updated. Next term, Rev John will be coming into both schools to take new photographs for the new website, providing a view into 

school life. The photographs will be on the website for about three years. We do have your permissions in terms of your child's photographs being on the website, 

but if you do not want your child to be photographed, then please let the office know.  

Next week, our Year 6s will take part in the KS2 SATS for Reading, Maths and Grammar. The children have worked hard and demonstrated perseverance in             

improving their scores and are just going from strength to strength. Children in Year 6 will be welcomed into school, Monday to Thursday. at 8:30am so that they can 

have a breakfast with their friends and are able to calm nerves and relax before the tests. Thank you to FOMH and SASA for funding the breakfasts.  

On Friday, as a treat, Year 6 will be going to Drayton Manor to have a fun-packed day!  Thank you to FOMH and SASA for funding this trip for our Year 6s; it is greatly 

appreciated. 

To all our Year 6s, we know that some of you may be feeling a little anxious, so we would like to remind you all of a few important things… 

The SATs papers that you will be completing do not define you as a person. They do not test your personality. They do not test your sense of humour. They do not 

test your kindness, or your ability to help others. Some of you enjoy playing many sports outside of school, with great  

enjoyment and success. Others play an instrument: Some pupils can speak another language. You all have the ability to 

make your friends feel better when they are down in the dumps. All of you have unique hobbies and interests that make 

you, YOU. You have all worked so hard this year and we could not be prouder as your teachers. Smile, be brave, try your 

best and just be yourself. 

                                        I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me,” Paul asserts  



Dinners for Week Commencing 13th May 2024 

This week is: Week 3 



For Information 

 

 

 

Dojo Scores for this week: 

Air - 16 

Earth - 14 

Fire - 28 

Water - 11 

Well done Fire! 

Year 6 SATs Breakfast 

All Y6 children are invited to join Miss Warner for breakfast, for free, from Monday 

13th - Thursday 16th May. The breakfast starts at 8.30am and the children will enjoy 

a variety of different breakfast items kindly funded by FOMH. We look forward to 

seeing the children there! 

Our Parent Forum Class Representatives are:  

Class 1— Mrs Boardman 

Class 2— Mrs Raybould 

Class 3— Mrs Keeley 

On week commencing 10th June, all Year 1 children must be in school 
as they will take their Phonics Screening Checks.  

Year 6 SATs 

We would like to wish all of the Year 6 children good luck in their 
SATs next week—we know you will be amazing! 

 

 

Little Heroes Attendance 

Our Little Heroes Initiative has now begun. You will see posters and other resources 
around the school. In classes, there is a sticker chart and every day a child attends 

and arrives on time, a sticker will be added to their name on the chart. The Hero 
stands for—‘Here Everyday Ready and On Time’. The initiative will run until July and 
If children receive 100% throughout, they will receive a certificate and a little gift. 
For more information please visit—Staffordshire.gov.uk/littleheroes. Thank you for 

your continued support. 

Rock Up and Read 

Due to event clashes, our next two Rock Up and Read  
sessions will be out of sync. The dates will be Friday 14th June and 

Thursday 11th July. We hope you can make it! 



For Information 

Thank you again to all who came to support FOMH on our Easter Bingo evening. An 

amazing total of £405 was raised on the night! The committee have been discussing 

ideas with Miss Mills and staff at the school with a fundraising target and what it will 

be used for - we’ll update you on this soon and how much we have raised so far!  

Our next event is our family-friendly quiz at the end of this half term.  A poster     

including the slip to order tickets has been sent home, make sure to get your  tickets 

quick! 

Year 6 Trip to Drayton Manor 

Links for the letter regarding the Year 6 trip to Drayton Manor 
have been sent out via Dojo. This trip will take place on Friday 

17th May and is a treat for the children’s hard work during SATs. 
FOMH have kindly offered to cover the full cost of the trip—we 
would like to say a huge thank you to them! Parents will need to 

drop their children off at 9.30am and will need to collect them at 
3.30pm. Please remember to send a packed lunch and a water   

bottle. Children must wear weather appropriate clothing. We hope 
they have a great day!  

On Friday 7th June, it is our Trust Celebration Day. Parents are invited 
to join us for a picnic lunch. For more information and to order a lunch, 

please click the link below. 

 

https://forms.office.com/e/rLS7TfScKc 

Census Day 

Thursday 16th May is School Census day. We are asking as many chil-
dren as possible to have a school dinner on this day. This will go to-
wards future funding for the school. Thank you for your continued  

support.  



For Information 



What’s Coming Up This Week 

Monday 13th May 

 Year 6 SATs Week 

 Year 6 SATs Breakfast—Monday—Thursday—8.30am 

 PE—please send children in their PE Kits 

Tuesday 14th May 

 

Wednesday 15th May 

 

Thursday 16th May 

 Swimming—Years 3, 4, 5 & 6 

 Census Day 

 PE—please send children in their PE Kits 

Friday 17th May 

 Year 6 trip to Drayton Manor 

Dates to Note 

DATES TO NOTE  

May 

 13th-16th May—KS2 SATs week 

 Thursday 16th May—Census Day 

 Friday 24th May—Let your Light Shine Worship—9am 

 Friday 24th May—Break up for half term 

June 

 Monday 3rd June—Inset Day 

 Tuesday 4th June—Children return to school 

 Wednesday 5th June—Class 1 Fathers Day Lunch 

 W/C 10th June—Year 1 Phonics Screening Checks 

 Wednesday 12th June—Class 2 Fathers Day Lunch 

 Wednesday 19th June—Class 3 Fathers Day Lunch 

 

 

 

 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.whitefield-pri.lancs.sch.uk%2Fnews%2F2019-05-23-dates-for-your-diary&psig=AOvVaw0T2Mwu_JZxhl8pjllWKfxf&ust=1612877517400000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCLjwme2z2u4CFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD


Attendance 

More information can be found online at https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is
-my-child-too-ill-for-school/ 

Attendance figures for this week 

Class One - 98.08% 

Class Two - 100% 

Class Three - 98.61% 

Across our Federation, we expect good attendance to ensure that all pupils are able 

to take full advantage of the education available to them. Good attendance matters.  

Pupils who have good attendance: Get better jobs in the future, Achieve better  

results, Make better friendships, Have good self-esteem and confidence 

We strive for every child to achieve 96% attendance or higher. Please do not be 

offended if you are told that we are concerned about your child’s attendance or if you 

receive a letter of concern. Attendance falls under the category of safeguarding and it 

is our duty of care to challenge and support attendance. If we can help in any way 

please contact Miss Mills or the office. Thank you. 

Medical Appointments  

Could we kindly remind  

parents, to try and book medical 

appointments outside of school 

times.  We do understand that 

there are occasions when this is not 

always possible. 
Thank you! 

Think measles!  

Vaccination rates have fallen, and cases of measles are increasing.  

Measles is highly infectious, the most infectious of all diseases transmitted 

through the respiratory route. Measles can be severe, particularly in                 

immunosuppressed individuals and young infants. It is also more severe in preg-

nancy, and increases the risk of miscarriage, stillbirth, or preterm delivery:  

The UK Health Security Agency (UKHSA) has said the risk of a measles epidemic 

across the UK is considered small - but there are now growing concerns over a 

rise in confirmed cases. For more information follow the link to  

National measles guidelines  

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/national-measles-guidelines  

How to manage cases of suspected measles: what patient details to take, who to 

notify and assessing risk of disease spreading in close contacts.  

More detailed information about Measles and school trips can be found  

advice on measles and school trips.  

Measles is a notifiable disease in England and Wales. You must inform local 

health protection Unit (HPU) of suspected cases.  

Having the MMR vaccine is the best way to prevent it.  

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/national-measles-guidelines
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/measles-and-school-trips-travel-advice-for-schools

